PHELPS COUNTY PUBLIC HOUSING AGENCY

HOUSING ADVISORY BOARD MEETING

Minutes

November 18, 2021

Call to Order

Leo Sanders called the November 18, 2021 meeting of the Phelps County PHA Housing Advisory Board to order at 5:32 p.m. The meeting was held at the Meramec Regional Planning Commission.

Members Present

Leo Sanders, Larry Miskel, Randy Verkamp, Vic Stratman and Darrell Skiles
Staff Present

Bonnie Prigge, Linda Loughridge, Donald Keeney, and Tammy Rigsby

Visitors Present

None

Approval of Minutes

Randy Verkamp made a motion to approve the Minutes from the May 13, 2021 meeting. It was seconded by Larry Miskel. The motion carried.

PHA Financials 

Linda Loughridge presented the October 31, 2021 financials. Darrell Skiles made a motion to approve the financials. It was seconded by Larry Miskel. The motion carried. 

Utilization of HAP
Donald Keeney explained to the board that the PHA currently had 124 vouchers on the street, 121 applicants currently on the waiting list and 700 families currently leased up. Of those 700 families leased up, 15 are on the Homeownership program, 75 are on the FSS program and 42 of them are billed port out families. The PHA spent $248,201 in HAP dollars for the month of October. He explained that the PHA continues to be challenged by the lack of available housing for participants in the region. The PHA has lost some landlords this year because they have sold or are in the process of selling their properties due to favorable seller’s market conditions. Other challenges that have worked against them are the federal assistance stimulus money, the pandemic unemployment benefits and the eviction moratorium. He also explained that from July 1st to present the PHA has had 66 move outs and 60 move ins/transfers.
Administrative Plan Change Request
Donald Keeney explained that the PHA would like to no longer contact rural development and MHDC properties for previous amounts owed due to lack of response from those properties. It would also save a lot of staff time and not hold up the application. Darrell Skiles made a motion to approve the Administrative Plan Change. It was seconded by Vic Stratman. The motion carried.
New Business

Adjourned

Vic Stratman made a motion to adjourn at 6:02 p.m. It was seconded by Randy Verkamp. The motion carried.

Leo Sanders, Chairman




Darrell Skiles, Secretary

